

Tavistock College Newsletter







Come and see for yourself...

Tavistock College

Sixth Form

Open Evening

for September 2025 entry

Tuesday 26th November 2024

Presentations in Main Hall at



Dartmoor **Multi Academy**

SAFEGUARDING OUR COLLEGE

If you have any concerns about your own safety, or that of another person, please talk to a member of our team or another adult at our College



Hazel Blackmore



James Buchanan



Jack Brokenshire



Rachel Turner



Niall Murphy





Natasha Ingleby



Rachael Squire



Dan Jacob



Steve Marsh

Whisper



Sonia Fox Care Deputy House Leader

HELPLINE



Challenge Deputy House Leader

childline







Sophie Champion





Young carers: Who are they?

17:00 - 19:00

17:30 & 18:30











The average age of a young carer

Holidays aren't happy for everyone



https://www.childline.org.uk/get-support/

If you are concerned for the safety of a child, please report it on 0345 1071 1071 or call 999 if they are at immediate risk of harm



Together: we care, we challenge, we excel.



23.3% of students with less than 80% attendance achieved a grade 4 (or above) in English and Maths.

61.7% of students with more than 80% attendance achieved a grade 4 (or above) in English and Maths.

Tavistock College Endowment Fund

We are very grateful for the work of the Tavistock College Endowment Fund. The Fund is there to support wider opportunities for our young people. Applications for funding are welcome from both staff and individual families.

The Trustees meet three times a year in January, May and October and prefer all applications to be submitted to them at least two weeks prior to their meeting. They do not wish to approve applications retrospectively.

It is also important to stress that anyone applying for funding should, wherever possible, try to raise some funds themselves. Many groups have done this by activities such as bag packing at a local supermarket, seeking business sponsorship or holding their own fund-raising events. The Trustees do not support mainstream activities in school but do provide funding for extracurricular activities and trips where appropriate. They have generously supported the Aspire Programme, trips to Japan and other parts of the world and the Sports Tour. Link to College website for application form:

<u>Tavistock College Endowment Fund - Tavistock College</u>

Car Parking Safety Request

To ensure the safety of our students we kindly ask you to park in a designated car parking space only when coming onto college site, including collecting and dropping off students.

We request that vehicles are not 'double parked', particularly but not limited to, the carpark near reception. You will be asked to move your vehicle.

There are a limited amount of disabled parking bays located in the carpark closet to reception. You must display a blue badge to be authorised to use these spaces. If a badge is not displayed you will be asked to move your vehicle.



It can be tricky deciding whether or not to keep your child off school when they're unwell. Click the image above for NHS guidance for parents and carers for more information.



We support families who need help with food
We help to reduce food waste
A £5 donation fills a large bag

No questions asked - you're welcome at both of our venues

Tavistock Saturday Food Store Saturday mornings - 11-11.45 Stannary Brewery, Pixon Lane

Princetown Food Hub Wednesday mornings – 11.30 -12 noon at Tor Royal Chapel

Contact Graham Parker on 07545 075942 or by email – graham@tavihelps.co.uk



Together Half Term News

It has been a fantastic half-term for the Together house. The students have thoroughly embraced the house system and are working hard to make Together house the best house. We have had several students represent the house and college across a multitude of school events such as cross country, national cup football and netball, Goose fair and school rehearsals for Beauty and the Beast.





Reminders

As we work together to create a positive and professional **learning** environment, encourage all students to meet college expectations regarding behaviour, uniform and equipment. Respect for our peers, staff, and surroundings helps build a supportive community where everyone can Wearing the correct college uniform, in line with our guidelines, and remembering to be prepared for class with the right equipment reflects both professionalism and pride in our college community. Having these expectations in place you're ensures set up for success. The year has started really well with these expectations being followed, so let's continue to uphold these standards as we grow together and make the most of the opportunities ahead



Enrichment

A huge well done to all students from Excel House who helped to pick apples for the college orchard and the group students who represented the college at this year's Goose Fair, where they successfully sold freshly made apple iuice and homemade cakes. This was fantastic opportunity for them to showcase their entrepreneurial skills, engage with the local community, and promote the college in a positive light. By participating in the fair, they gained real-world valuable experience in customer service and business operations. We proud of their hard work and dedication as they represented the college so well!



Care Half Term News

It has been a great first half term of our new house structure, starting off with a busy few weeks getting to know the young people and their families. There have been so many successes this half term from members of CARE house, it would be impossible to name them all but a few of note:

A special mention to Year 7 who have all done an excellent job settling into Tavistock College. You are a very conscientious and hardworking bunch, and you've managed to collect a huge number of green boards already which is brilliant! Thank you to Ms Young and Miss Rietveld for their support this half term with the transition.

Sophia C (Y9) and Macy G (Y8) were both named 'Player of the Match' at a recent netball fixture at Liskeard Community College – well done girls! A double mention to Sophia C who was also 'Player of the Match' at the previous fixture 2 weeks before at Launceston CC.

More sporting success with the first XC event of the year. Well done to Arthur M (Y7) who represented Tavistock College for the first time at the event held at Stover school. A huge congratulations to Aoife S (Y9) who was in the Top 10 finishers at the event.

Thank you to all of the young people who took part in the pumpkin carving interhouse competition, it was great to see so many people representing CARE house. I'm looking forward to a similar turn out for the spelling bee!

Last but no means least, a huge well done to Year 11. Mock exams are challenging, stressful at the best of times let alone in the last week of an 8-week half term. You have approached them with tenacity – be really proud of your achievements.

House Leader Special Mentions:

A huge thank you to Eloise P (Y9) for her commitment to ensuring that everybody feels happy and safe at Tavistock College. It was well noticed by staff how much time and effort you put in to helping the new Year 7 students and always with a smile on your face!

Thank you to Joe M (Y9) and Miriam H (Y10) for all of their hard work on the antibullying initiatives and for always being enthusiastic about Tavistock College. Your guided tours at Open Evening were brilliant!







Well done to all members of the house in completing a long eight-week term. We have been very impressed with the new Year 7s who have worked hard and settled in superbly throughout the term. This week Mrs Ingleby has headed up a pumpkin carving competition, where students voted for their favourite pumpkin. A wonderful effort from all of the students who carved one.

Reminders

As we work together to create a positive and professional learning environment, encourage all students to meet college expectations regarding behaviour, uniform and equipment. Respect for our peers, staff, and surroundings helps build a supportive community where everyone can Wearing the correct college uniform, in line with our guidelines, and remembering to be prepared for class with the right equipment reflects both professionalism and pride in our college community. Having these expectations in place ensures you're set up for success. The year has started really well with these expectations being followed, so let's continue to uphold these standards as we grow together and make the most of opportunities ahead!





Enrichment

A huge well done to all the students from Excel House who helped to pick apples for the college orchard and the group of students who represented the college at this year's Goose Fair, where they successfully sold freshly made apple juice and homemade cakes. This was a fantastic opportunity for them to showcase their entrepreneurial skills, engage with the local community, and promote the college in a positive light. By participating in the fair, they gained valuable real-world experience in customer service and business operations. We are proud of their hard work and dedication as they represented the college so well!

Congratulations to Mabel G who excelled in representing the college at Stover School in Cross Country by coming in the top 10.



Welcome to the first college newsletter from Excel House. We are excited for this new academic year and extend a warm welcome to all students and parents. In Excel House, we are committed to fostering a supportive and inclusive environment where students can excel both academically and personally. We are excited to share updates, achievements, and upcoming events with you all and celebrate our students. It has been exciting getting to know many of our Excel students and we will work together to make this a successful and memorable year. Throughout the year, there will be a variety of House competitions and events, allowing Excel students to showcase their talent, work as a team and contribute to Excel's and the College's successes. These events will help our students to foster a strong sense of community and support each other's growth. This term we have already seen students work together to represent Excel House and the college at Goose Fair. They have been creative in designing labels for Apple Juice bottles, volunteering to pick apples from the college orchard, making homemade cakes to sell and giving up their own time to sell the products. This is a fantastic example of working together and a great start to the year

Reminders

As we work together to create a positive and professional learning environment, we encourage students to meet college expectations regarding behaviour, uniform and equipment. Respect for our peers, staff, and surroundings helps build a supportive community where everyone can thrive. Wearing the correct college uniform, in line with our guidelines, and remembering to be prepared for class with the right equipment reflects both professionalism and pride in our college community. Having these expectations in place ensures you're set up for success. The year has started really well with these expectations being followed, so let's continue to uphold these standards as we grow together and make the most of the opportunities ahead!

Well done to Excel House Member Georgie E, Millie T and Rosie W who won the Apple Juice label competition. Sofiia D and Samuel P for winning the cake baking competition.

Congratulations to our first Golden Ticket winners of the year.

Ten students received prizes of food and drink tokens to spend in the canteen and our £5 Amazon vouchers were won by Matilda G, Daniel W, George B, Iris H, Scarlett M and Alfie M.

Top Green Board Students



TOGETHER HOUSE

Charlie D

Fleur G

Isla S

Belle L

Nevaeh M

Hayden M

Thomas H

Riley H

Mirianthi C

James S

Amelia D

Dylan L

Daniel U

Arthur A

Ella W



CARE HOUSE

Bethany A

Scarlett W

Evelyn F

Beau B

Keirily B

Amelie G

Eugene G

Harry P

Sam G

Sam D Aoife S

George S

Anastasia M

Aimee B

Daisy W

Anya C

Isabel B



CHALLENGE HOUSE

Harry M

Hordi M

Archie H

Matthew P Emilia A

Leo D

Harriosn D

Kasy B

Zach M

Josh A

Amilie S Riley H

Evelyn C

Bethany D

Bethany B

Sofia T Arabella G

Katie Co



EXCEL HOUSE

Samuel P

Emily C

Elsie D Millie T

Summer K

Nell P

Rosie W

Sophia B

George B

Lucas M Lillia P

Summer F

Harry H

Archie H

Zac H-T

Effie P Sujan K

Taylor C

George S

Uniform

We are Team Tavi ready and wear our uniform with Pride.

Tavistock College uniform plays an important part in contributing to the ethos and values of the College. Our uniform demonstrates our shared values and identify as part of our school and wider community.

Students who are not in correct uniform will be sanctioned through our Behaviour and Conduct Policy.

Samples of acceptable shoe types are shown on the right, other styles are available. All plain black school shoes and trainers are acceptable, other coloured soles and embellishments are not permitted.



Tavistock College Uniform

- ✓ Black sweatshirt with Tavistock College badge
- ✓ Tavistock College tie
- ✓ Plain white collared shirt buttoned to the collar (worn tucked in)
- ✓ Plain black trousers or tailored button waist black shorts
- ✓ Tavistock College tartan skirt

Acceptable trousers	Not-acceptable trousers	
Plain black full length tailored trousers, not tight around the ankles School tailored shorts with College logo only available from Fitness for Sports, online		
Acceptable skirts	Not-acceptable skirts	
Tavistock College tartan skirt	No other skirts are acceptable	
Acceptable shoes	Not-acceptable shoes	
Plain black shoes, trainers with black logo and black sole only	Long boots or 'Ugg' style fur boots	
Acceptable outerwear	Not-acceptable outerwear	
A coat for outside wear only	Tracksuit tops, hoodies and baseball caps	

Sportswear

PE kit can be purchased from Fitness for Sport and Lawsons

Tavistock College PE Top

Tavistock College shorts or skort or leggings

Black sports socks

Gum shield for contact sports

Shin pads for football and hockey

ITEMS THAT ARE HIGHLY RECOMMENDED

Studded boots for use on the astro and the field

College Equipment

Equipment Requirements - Be Prepared Tavi 7

- Bare Essentials Reading book
- 3. Pencil case4. Blue/black pens5. Pencils
- 6. A 30cm ruler
- 7. A rubber

Additional items:

- A pair of compasses
- Pencil sharpener
- Scientific calculator
- A protractor
- A set of coloured pencils
 A water bottle

Parental Communications

We have a number of ways to communicate with our families.



Newsletters are shared 4 times per term. These are sent via email and can also be found on our website.



Classcharts is used to communicate behaviour points, detentions and homework.



Email is used to communicate generic and bespoke information. Staff emails will end in @dmatschools.org.uk



Telephone, calls will be from 01822 614231, staff will always leave a message if the answerphone facility is available.

Time	Activity	
0800	College site open for students.	
0830 - 0840	Triage support available in House hubs	
0840 - 0845	Morning Line-Up - equipment check, uniform check, daily messages and walk in.	
0845	Period 1	
0945	Period 2	
1045 - 1110	Break (20 minutes)	
1110 - 1210	Period 3	
1210	Period 4	
1310 - 1340	KS3 Lunch / KS4 Tutor session	
1340 - 1410	KS3 Tutor session / KS4 Lunch	
1410	Period 5	
1510	End of College day	

Introducing Our SEN Team



SEND Team 24/25

Assistant Principal - SEND	Rachel Turner	
SENDCo	Sophie Champion	

SEND Administrator	Sally York	
Exams Administrator	Abii Roberts	

For general SEND queries, please email: send@tavistockcollege.org For enquiries relating to access arrangements, please email: eaa@tavistockcollege.org

	Years 7, 12 & 13	Year 8 & 9	Years 10 & 11
Assistant SENDCo	Sandy T	Clare Dawe	Sam Biggs
Assistant Teachers	Eleanor Fisher Delia Hayman Andrea Robinson Jimo Siffre Kat Stride	Melissa Fieldsend-Danks Rita Melville Deb Morris Gemma Perkins Abii Roberts Jess Rose	Lucy Barratt-Love Nyssa Davis Justine Hunt Shaunna McGlade

